
 

 

[PLACE ON DISTRICT LETTERHEAD] 

 

 

July 28, 2022 

 

The Honorable Alan V. Pineschi 

Presiding Judge of the Superior Court 

County of Placer 

P.O. Box 619072 

Roseville, CA 95661 

 

Re:  Tahoe Truckee Airport District’s Response to the Grand Jury Report Entitled 

Truckee Tahoe Airport District - A Model Airport 

Honorable Judge Pineschi: 

On June 30, 2022, the Placer County Grand Jury issued its report entitled “Truckee Tahoe Airport 

District - A Model Airport” (the “Report”).  The Report requests a response from the Tahoe 

Truckee Airport District’s (“TTAD”) Board of Directors to its Recommendation R1.  This letter 

provides that response. 

 

As an initial matter, the Board of Directors wishes to thank the Grand Jury and you for your 

dedicated service to the County and its residents.  The Board further appreciates the Report’s 

recognition of TTAD’s transparent and well-managed budget and finance process.  It further 

appreciates the Report’s acknowledgement that TTAD has implemented effective management 

controls to receive and respond to public comment and concerns.  Lastly, TTAD remains sensitive 

to the importance of noise abatement and will continue to identify and implement effective and 

practicable noise mitigation efforts. 

 

In addition to the above, the Grand Jury notes that TTAD’s budget documents may be improved 

by more easily identifying Federal Aviation Administration-related grant expenditures.  The Grand 

Jury recommends that: 

 

By December 31, 2022, the Tahoe Truckee Airport District Board of Directors will 

enhance the budget provided to the public by delineating the usage of the Federal 

Aviation Administration grant revenue. 

 

TTAD provides the following responses to this Recommendation in accordance with Penal Code 

§933.05.  

  

Recommendations: 

 



1. By December 31, 2022, the Tahoe Truckee Airport District Board of 

Directors will enhance the budget provided to the public by delineating the usage 

of the Federal Aviation Administration grant revenue. 

 

This recommendation will be implemented within the identified target date.  While TTAD is not 

required to separately identify FAA grant expenditures, the Board of Directors strives for 

maximum transparency in its budget documents.  Based on this, TTAD anticipates more explicitly 

identifying FAA grant expenditures in its Calendar Year 2023 budget that will be adopted prior to 

December 31, 2022.  

 

We thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Report.  Should you have any further questions 

or desire any further information, please contact me or [insert].   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kathryn Rohlf, President 

 

cc: Placer County Grand Jury 

 Robb Etnyre, Interim General Manager 

 


